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MINUTES OF COMMITTEE MEETING




	Location of meeting : Uphall Golf Club


	Minutes Prepared by : Steve Grady

	Date : Tuesday 9th September 2014

	Reference Number : 09/14


	Present
	Yes/No

	J McDermott (Captain / Greens Convenor)
	No

	B Mackintosh (Treasurer) 
	Yes

	S Grady (Secretary)


	Yes

	A Stevenson (Match Secretary / Linlithgowshire Rep)


	Yes

	A Wilson  (Past Ladies Captain)
	No

	D Watson (House Convenor)


	Yes

	P MacMillan (Junior Convenor)

	Yes

	E Kennedy (Vice Captain)

	No

	G Law (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)


	Yes 

	T Robertson (Ladies Captain)

	Yes

	S Henry 

	Yes


	Distribution -     All Council Members, Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager, Administrator, Gents and Ladies Locker rooms and Website.                  

 


	
	
	Action



	1.0


	Apologies for absence


	

	1.1

	A Wilson and E Kennedy.
It was with much sadness that the Secretary informed the meeting that the Club Captain, John McDermott passed away on Monday 8th September.

	Noting

	2.0
	Previous Minutes

	

	2.1
	The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting.  

Proposed by : B Mackintosh
Seconded by : T Robertson

	None

	3.0

	Matters Arising and Action List 

	

	6.1


	Try and establish a suitable candidate to effect repairs to the floor of the Bridge on the 16th hole. Gordon Law advised that he will speak with the Head Greenkeeper to progress this.

	GL

	7.1
	Snagging list has been produced and all items require to be investigated per list in the body of these minutes – to be completed by the time of the next Committee meeting or provide the Committee with an on-going strategy for the role of House Convenor. 

	DW

	11.2
	New Club Website has now been launched. The next stage is the introduction of Online Booking which is expected to be introduced shortly. WI-FI issue has been resolved, we currently await a new payment terminal from Worldpay

	BM

	12.1
	A member questionnaire is to be sent to all committee members for their input prior to it being issued to the members for completion. It is expected that this questionnaire will be sent to members at the close of the summer playing season.
	BM/SG

	13.1
	Bar Manager to provide an assessment report regarding our compliance with Licensing Legislation.

Uniforms to be progressed – Black Shirt/Black Blouse along with Club badge.

	SG

AW/TR

	16.1
	Stephen Henry has been co-opted onto the committee and has agreed to take on the role of Health and Safety Officer; he will act on a voluntary basis and liaise with all appropriate staff to ensure that the Golf Club remain within the legislation at all times. He attended a recent meeting with the Local Council and will progress the list of remedial actions identified to ensure that the Club is fully compliant with the legislation.

	SH

	16.2
	The Match Secretary initiated a debate about the Swale at the 14th green. It was decided that feedback would be sought from the members with a written request being submitted to the Greens Committee for their consideration on ways in which to make any improvements to this feature.

	AS

	16.3
	Waste Management change to legislation which come into effect in 2014 – Method statements to be established with a full review of the Golf Club’s waste management requirements to be conducted – in particular Chemical mix/use by the Greenkeepers.


	JM/GL

	16.6
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015, this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.


	SG

	16.7
	Our website is to be enhanced by the introduction of some fly over video footage of our golf course, possibly 3rd, 11th and 16th holes as well as the clubhouse and surroundings.


	BM

	4.0


	Treasurer’s Report


	

	4.1
	Uphall Golf Club Figures Month 10
As at 31st August 2014
Bank 

Current Account

£7,530.94
Subs Account

£18,928.90
Key Draw

£67.24
Net Position

£26,527.08
Due to Suppliers

£11,556.73
Bar Cumulative

YTD

Sales

£98,734.31
Purchases

               47,706.49
Opening Stock

  3,985.00 
Closing stock

4,841.28
£46,850.21
£51,884.10
Gross Margin

52.55%
Wages

-£29,322.77
Outturn Profit YTD

£22,561.33
Net Margin

22.85%

	Noting

	4.2
	Financial Performance – Other                                         

                                                                                             YTD

Green Fees                                                                          £16,088.33

	Noting

	4.3
	The Honorary Treasurer confirmed that the Bank account is running well and in credit at the moment.

The year on year comparison figures show that whilst bar turnover is down, the margins have increased.

	BM

	5.0


	Match Secretary’s Report

	

	5.1
	The handicap Open saw 164 entries and was won by Andy McNight. It was noted that a few players did not show for their allocated tee time and this is something that will be addressed for next year’s competitions.
It is felt that we need to be more professional in our approach to our Open Competitions by using more Club Ambassadors on the day to operate Registration desk, meet and greet etc.

The midweek spoon final was won by Stuart McBride.

The fixture list for next season is currently being worked on.


	AS

	6.0


	Greens Convenor’s Report


	

	6.1
	WORK ONGOING 

The greens were verti-cut and sprayed with soil improver, liquid fertiliser and fungicide as part of the feeding programme.
The tees were scarified in two directions; hollow cored, overseeded and top dressed with decomposed shredded cores.

The areas in front of the 11th and 12th tees were deep aerated with 1 inch solid tines.

Paths and hard standing areas at the clubhouse were sprayed with total weed killer. General course maintenance occupied the rest of the month.
FUTURE WORK
The greens will be scarified and overseeded on week beginning 8th September.
The tees and fairways will be patched with soil and seed.

The temporary greens will be cut out for future use.
STAFFING 

Neil Ulke will be on holiday for 1 week from Monday 15th September.
Anthony Stark is only able to work part time as he is also working full time for another employer.


	Noting

  Noting



	6.2


	MACHINERY
The Tees Eclipse Mower has been fitted with a new reel motor.
A second quote has been received for the repairs to the Ford 1920 tractor (Clutch and Starter Motor).

WINTER WORK
Discussions are still taking place on the content of the winter programme. The main part will be further renovation of the Bunkers. Drainage alterations and possible additional installation of drains.
Construction of a new tee at the 7th hole. Possible alterations at the 16th green/17th Tee area.
It will also include deep aeration of greens, tees and fairways. Renovation of Course Furniture, maintenance of Trees and cleaning and organising the shed and yard area.

	Noting



	7.0


	House Convenor’s Report


	

	7.1

	Up to date snagging list produced, and to be progressed by the  House Convenor:-

· Small Hall outside Junior Locker Room – Emergency light out.
· Gents Locker Room – Emergency light and double fitting out.
· Snooker Room – Projector fitting hanging down – projector to be refitted.
· Main Lounge – Spotlight out (stage), Ceiling light out and Door emergency light out.
· Ladies Toilet – Wet patch on ceiling.
· Office – Several cracks require cosmetic attention. Curtain rail falling down.
· Central Heating Boiler – still not functioning properly, although leaks now traced.

· Outside – Down pipe in need of repair and gutters to be checked.
· Entrance Stairs – light out.

· Cellar double door – outside draught excluder to be fitted.

	   DW

	8.0


	Junior Convenor’s Report


	

	8.1
	Nothing current to report.

	Noting 

	9.0


	Senior Convenor’s Report


	

	9.1
	No report submitted

	Noting


	10.0


	Ladies Convenor’s Report


	

	10.1
	The Ladies Captain commented on the fantastic condition of the golf course which has meant that no competition required to be rescheduled. The ladies would like to thank the greenkeeping staff and also the members who have contributed towards the upkeep of the course.
The Autumn outing is scheduled to take place on Saturday 13th September at Turnbury.


	TR

	11.0


	Membership Report (Golf Course and Membership / Sponsorship Manager)

	

	11.1
	Over the past month we have lost the following:-

· 4 PAYG

· 2 Youth

· 1 Senior

· 1 Student

26 Juniors did not renew their membership and have been removed from the register of members.

That said we have taken on 1 new member on PAYG.

	   GL



	11.2
	Systems/Procedures

New Website now operational with attention now turning to the Online Booking system which is hoped to be introduced shortly.

	BM/AS

	12.0


	SGU Business Plan

	

	12.1
	Nearing full completion and adoption into future Committee meetings – a member questionnaire is to be sent to all committee members for their input prior to it being issued to the members for completion. It is expected that this questionnaire will be sent to members at the close of the summer playing season.

	BM/SG

	13.0


	Social, Bar & Kitchen Report 


	

	13.1
	Functions remain strong with weddings, Club Functions and Funerals filling up the diary.

A recent visit from the Licensing officer has provided some confusion on the processes we should follow to be compliant. The Bar Manager is to clarify this and provide a report to the Secretary/Treasurer in order to identify any failings and provide a strategy to remedy this.

Uniforms to be progressed with Black Shirt/Black Blouse with Badges

	SG
AW/TR

	14.0


	Sponsorship Convenor’s Report


	

	14.1
	Bill Mackintosh and Gordon Law will continue with their sterling efforts by obtaining more tee sign sponsors. (approx. 3 sites available)
	BM/GL

	15.0


	Secretary’s Report


	

	15.1

	No separate report required


	SG



	16.0


	AOCB


	

	16.1
	Stephen Henry volunteered to take on the role of Health and Safety Officer and will act on a voluntary basis and liaise with all appropriate staff to ensure that the Golf Club remain within the legislation at all times. He attended a recent meeting with the Local Council and will progress the list of remedial actions identified to ensure that the Club is fully compliant with the legislation.


	SH

	16.2
	The Match Secretary initiated a debate about the Swale at the 14th green. It was decided that feedback would be sought from the members with a written request being submitted to the Greens Committee for their consideration on ways in which to make any improvements to this feature
	AS

	16.3
	Waste Management change to legislation which will come into effect in 2014 – Method statements to be established with a full review of the Golf Club’s waste management requirements to be conducted.
	GL

	16.4
	The Lady captain mentioned that a few of the paths are becoming quite hazardous and requested that the Greenkeeping staff remedy this by removing grass from their surfaces.
	TR

	16.5
	Gordon law advised that work on the car park safety fence is scheduled to commence at the end of September.
	Noting

	16.6
	Consideration to be given to any Open day planning for 2015, this will be discussed in full at future council meetings where a sub-committee will be established to progress matters.
	SG

	16.7
	Our website is to be enhanced by the introduction of some fly over video footage of our golf course, possibly 3rd, 11th and 16th holes as well as the clubhouse and surroundings.
	BM

	17.0


	Date of Next meeting


	

	17.1


	The next meeting will be on Tuesday 14th October 2014 @ 6pm.
	Noting


	Council Meeting Attendance
	Actual
	Possible

	J McDermott
	03
	05

	E Kennedy
	01
	06

	A Stevenson
	05
	06

	B Mackintosh
	06
	06

	S Grady
	06
	06

	A Wilson
	04
	06

	D Watson
	04
	06

	P MacMillan
	06
	06

	G Law
	05
	06

	T Robertson
	06
	06


